

Keswick-Stornaway Neighborhood Association

Neighborly News Fall 2015

Quarterly Meeting/Pot Luck Thursday, August 20th 6:30 PM

Join us for our Quarterly Meeting at Balmoral Baptist Church @ the corner of Kirby Parkway and Stout Rd.

Program

Neighbor Cammy Chapel will present a program on Codes; how to recognize blight, code violations and how to report violations online.

Bring a favorite entrée', salad or dessert to share and bring a neighbor!

** Meeting time has been changed to 6:30pm

Membership Drive

The 2015-2016 KSANA Membership Drive is underway, and we need you! Whether you are a new or long-time member, a homeowner or a renter, your support is important to the continued success of our neighborhood association. In addition to funding the daily security patrols (twice a day during holidays!), your membership supports a variety of community activities for children, adults, and families. The annual Easter Egg Hunt, "Red, White & Blue Picnic", the Halloween Cookout and Hayride, and the BBQ Dinner and Appreciation Night for police and firefighters are just a few of the events that help make this neighborhood a great place to live. And, all for \$25 per year. (That's barely \$2 a month!). Everyone benefits from living in a safe and vibrant community, and we hope you will continue to support KSANA by joining today! Cammy Chapel

Calendar of Upcoming Events

August 20th – Quarterly Meeting/Pot Luck
August 31st – Neighborhood Watch Meeting
(6:30 pm Ridgeway Police Station – 3840 Ridgeway)
September28th – Neighborhood Watch Meeting
October 3rd – Trunk Shop/Flea Market
(Balmoral Baptist parking lot 8am-4pm)
October 31st – Halloween Cookout &Hayride
(4:00pm Camrose Cove)
October 26th – Neighborhood Watch Meeting
November 19th – BBQ Dinner Meeting
December5th – Fall Clean Up

Make a difference! Get involved with your Neighborhood Association!!!

Ridgeway Police Station News

The Memphis Police Department's **Citizens Police Academy** (CPA) begins Tuesday, September 8th at Ridgeway Police Station. It is a nine week program that meets once a week from 6:00PM to 8:00PM.

The CPA offers citizens insight into the different areas of police service and an opportunity to meet and communicate with officers.

The curriculum includes such topics as Robbery, Vehicle Theft, Gang Unit, Domestic Violence, Canine Unit, Sex Crimes, Economic Crime and much more.

There is no cost to attend the Citizen's Police Academy and applicants must be 18 years old.

CPA applications are available at the front desk at Ridgeway Station. For more information, you may call (901) 636-4539 or email Office K. Pye at Kharyssa.Pye@memphistn.gov .

Stormaway the neighborhood!

Keswick Stornaway Board Members

President - Patsy Smith - 758-0510

patsym50@att.net

Vice President - Gene Trouy 754-0431 gptsr@bellsouth.net

Corresponding Secretary – Julie Wilkins 754-7264

jtwilkinsp@gmail.net

Recording Secretary - Cammy Chapel 737-7236

cammysaid@gmail.com

Treasurer - Don McEntire 754-1043

NaDon@bellsouth.net

Area I Representatives

Ann & Roger Meier 756-1981

roger_and_ann@bellsouth.net

Area II Representatives

Hal & Denise Sharp Bland 757-4376

sharpedy@scsk12.org

Area III Representatives

Linda & Michae Nagy 737-1332

lrnagy1@bellsouth.net

Area IV Representatives

Marcell & Saeed Nia 737-6633

mznia@comcast.net

Neighborly News

Condolences:

Our thoughts and prayers go out to:

- Jimmy Appling and family on the recent loss of his wife, Dorma.
- Lee and David Sink and family on the recent loss of Lee's father, Russell Willis.
- Sue Neeley and family on the recent loss of her husband. Jim Neeley.
- Jim and Joy Raynor and family on therecent loss of Jim's sister, Nancy Mitchell.

Wishes for a continued recovery to:

Julie Wilkins who recently had knee surgery.

Happy Birthday to:

 Lee Earl McBryde, mother of Richard McBryde, as she celebrates her 100th birthday on July 21st.

Thank You:

• Many thanks to Good Samaitans and Good Neighbors, Rena and Jeff Sawyer, who were very helpful when my wife, Mary Lou, had a serious fall and helped get an ambulance and EMT responders last month. They remained with me until she was transported to the ER. We have never met them, but owe them a lot of gratitude. Jim Collins

Congratulations to:

• Kelsey Lynn Nagy, daughter of Mike and Linda Nagy, who is an artist in residence at the Morean Clay Center in St. Petersburg, Florida. She is one of six artists at the Center! Have something for the Keswick Stornaway Newsletter? We're published 4 times a year and would love to include your news, questions or comments. You can email them to patsym50@att.net or qptsr@bellsouth.net

Important Numbers

SeniorBSafe hotline: 274-7477

To Report a crime – 545-COPS (2677)

Ridgeway Precinct - 636-4500

Officer Kharyssa Pye (Neighborhood Watch) - 636-4539

.._.

Mayor's Action Center - 576-6500 or 311

(Call MAC to report code violations)

Security One - 346-7746

Storm Drain Problem - 357-0100

Pothole Problem - 528-2911

To report littering motorists get the vehicle's license number and call Clean-Up! – 52 CLEAN (2-5326)

To report unleashed dogs - 363-1416

To report owners who fail to pick up after their pets – 576-6721 For Spanish-speaking officer – 598-4184

MGU (Multi-Agency Gang Unit- 222-GANG (4264)

New KSANA Event!

"TRUNK SALE!"

Neighborhood Flea Market

Saturday, OCT. 3 8:00am – 4:00pm Bring your Car, Rent a Table And Sell your Stuff!

- TRUNK SALE" Flea Market will be held in the Balmoral Baptist Church parking lot. NO RAIN DATE—fees will be refunded if rain.
- ~ Reserve a spot to sell for \$5.00 cash—if you need a 6' table, rent one for an additional \$5.00. One table available to rent for each reservation (bring additional tables yourself).
- ~ Park your car behind your table, and sell house wares, attic stuff, furniture, children's items, CDs, a lot or a little at your prices.
- ~ Contact **Ann Meier** with KSANA at 901-756-1981 or armeier@bellsouth.net to reserve your spot and table.
- $\sim\,$ Deadline for reservation and payment is Monday 9/28. Limited spots!
- $\stackrel{\sim}{\sim} \text{ Setup}$ is from 7:00-8:00am Saturday morning. No show, no refund.
- All proceeds from reservations and rentals benefit KSANA Security Patrol. You keep all money from your sales!
- ~ Questions? Call or email Ann Meier.

A warm welcome to all of our new neighbors! We hope to see you at our Quarterly Meetiings and special Events.